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Inside this issue: 

Dear Oklahoma HOSA Members and Advisors, 

 

What a year this has been so far! It is hard to believe how fast the 2011-2012 Oklahoma HOSA 

Executive Councilôs term has progressed! We have been hard at work to continue bringing newsletters 

such as this one to you, continuing to develop the Oklahoma HOSA Facebook page, and putting finishing 

touches on the Oklahoma HOSA promotional video. Your state officer team is grateful to have been part 

of implementing a plan to better connect Oklahoma HOSA by celebrating members just like you. I hope 

this letter serves as a good update as to what has transpired since the last edition of the HOSA Heartbeat.  

In April, we celebrated this yearôs Oklahoma HOSA theme: Got Health? at the State Leadership 

Conference with guest speaker Richard Hight and his chalk masterpiece, Beth Watt with exciting Zumba, 

and Crayons with our daily dose of laughter. The state officers enjoyed meeting you, our incredibly talent-

ed members and inspiring advisors. It was great seeing smiles all around whenever any of us walked down 

the halls. You may have been stressed out about your event or challenged to keep track of your students, 

but you were loving the experience! We thank you for attending and participating! 

In May, your state officers had the opportunity to represent Oklahoma HOSA at CareerTech 

University (CTU) at Camp Tulakogee in Wagoner, Oklahoma. It was an excellent way to meet the state 

officers from other student organizations currently active in Oklahoma. We were able to share information 

about HOSA, develop our leadership skills, and learn about our sister organizations. From water wars and 

balloon fights, to discussions and presentations, we certainly had a unique and amazing experience at 

CTU.  

Orlando, Florida was certainly the perfect setting for this yearôs National Leadership Confer-

ence! With beautiful hotels, an amazing conference center, and of course, Disney World, members were 

able to have some fun while reflecting on how they could apply the 2012 NLC theme: Impact Your Fu-

ture! Your state officer team enjoyed meeting many of you during the exciting general sessions, the Okla-

homa HOSA Social, and other fun events. In addition to announcing the new National HOSA Executive 

Council and the Cystic Fibrosis Foundation as its 2012-2014 National Service Project, National HOSA 

made history this year by announcing its new brand. Oklahoma HOSA made its own milestones through 

its two hundred and seventy-five attendees. 

Words cannot express how proud I am of Oklahoma HOSA, from the members to the advisors 

to my fellow state officers. Each of you is a vital part of this organization, just as this organization can be 

a vital part of your future. I would like to encourage all members to consider running for chapter or state 

office in the upcoming school year. It is an experience that you will grow from and gain memories that 

will last a lifetime.  

I hope to see you at Fall Leadership Conference! 

 

Regards, 

 
 
 
 
 

Abigail Jebaraj 

State HOSA President  
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CTU Experience 

ñIt only takes one person to make a difference; and that one person is you.ò As my fellow state officers 

and I learned valuable leadership skills at CareerTech University, one thing became clear. And that one 

thing is that no matter what your title, position or socioeconomic status, we all have the ability to change 

the world in some way. And as HOSA, future health professionals, we will change the world every day 

in hospitals, clinics, dentistry offices, and so on. We all have the ability to not only inspire our patients 

or clients but also to change their lives. My life was impacted when I chose to volunteer at a newborn 

nursery in southwest Oklahoma, where a group of nurses inspired me not only to pursue my dreams but 

also to achieve my dreams. Because of their influence, I have chosen to pursue medicine so I can impact 

the lives of every one of my patients. The most valuable lesson I learned at CareerTech University is that 

we can all brighten up a dark world by making a difference.  My fellow HOSA members, it only takes 

one person to change the world- are you one of them?  

-Raquel Domann, State Reporter 
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CTU Experience 

As the school year cruised to its end, your state officer team drove to Tulakogee Conference Center in 

Wagoner, Oklahoma to meet up with the state officer teams for DECA, BPA, SkillsUSA, FCCLA, FFA, 

and TSA in order to take part in this yearôs CareerTech University, a leadership training and team build-

ing camp for Oklahomaôs student organizationsô state officers. Upon arrival, we began participating in 

leadership-skill building activities that ranged from interactive seminars to competitive balloon and wa-

ter wars. Through the creative activities and events held at CTU, we learned what it truly means to 

ñimpact your futureò. As ñstudentsò of CareerTech University, we also made our impact at the camp in 

Tulakogee by helping the campôs staff maintain the campôs facilities and recreational areas. By attending 

CareerTech University, your state officers gained leadership tools, teambuilding techniques, time man-

agement skills, and valuable networking tips that will help us better serve Oklahoma HOSAôs members.  

Aamr Hasanjeeï State Social Chairperson 
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National Leadership Conference 2012 

Hello fellow HOSA members and advisors! 

From the strange Florida weather to the thousands of new people that I met, I will never forget my experiences at 

NLC. Looking back at my week spent in Florida, I laugh at all my silly mistakes I made and the strange situations 

I got myself into. For example, I got lost in Riverside Resort when I got off at French Quarters, instead of West 

Depot. This mistake resulted in me walking 2 miles back to my hotel room! Fortunately, I found out that HOSA 

had its own bus that went straight to Coronado Resort. But my silly mistakes only make me smile as I also realize 

that with each freedom I discovered, I also discovered new challenges. I know that my experiences teach me to be 

more independent. My favorite part was the Opening Session. I felt the energy from the crowd intermingled with 

the comfort of knowing that my best friends from my hometown were there. Their support gave me the courage to 

do my best. Also the support from our advisors was extraordinary. I am very proud of Rikki Weidner, our parlia-

mentarian, for taking the challenge and running for national office. She has done an incredible job. As a newbie in 

this organization, I was completely wowed by my experience at Florida. My memories of this trip now engulf me 

with priceless nostalgia.  

Jennifer Changï State Vice-President 

ñBe the  difference 

you want to see in 

the worldò 

-Mahatma Gandhi 


